Llanbister Community Council General Meeting minutes
Date: Wednesday 3rd October 2018  Time: 7.30   Venue: Llanbister Community Hall

1. Apologies received: Gwyn Morgan,  Marc Williams             
2. Members Present: Darren Rogers (Chair),  Wayne Bowen,   Raymond Lewis. 
       Janet Thomas,  Geoff Morgan,  County Cllr Rachel Powell.   David Horne (Clerk)

3. Declaration of Interest:  

None

4. Minutes of the Last Meeting(s)
It was proposed by Raymond Lewis and seconded by Geoff Morgan               

that the minutes of the August 2018 meeting were a true record and were duly signed
5. Matters Arising from Minutes 
a) Clerk’s salary – Clerk’s salary increase that was agreed in August has now been implemented. Chair mentioned some issues that were raised at the VOW annual conference last weekend. There will be a requirement at some future date for Councils to insure themselves for situations such as the clerk being sick and unable to perform his role, presumably allowing them to arrange temporary cover. In addition there will be a requirement for all clerks to have a recognised qualification. This will be a level 3 Certificate in Local Council Administration (CiLCA)  
b) Defibrillator training -  Unfortunately this did not happen. Welsh Hearts were  

unable to attend on the night and we did not receive adequate notice to warn people who were attending. It was decided to explore the possibility of getting local training, possibly into local groups that use the hall. For instance Young Farmers, Playgroup, WI and Slimming World. One of the staff at the school has done some training at school and we should ask her if she could help us out. The more people who have training the better. Clerk to action
c) Lease additions – Lease addition document has been received from Powys CC, 

duly signed by chair and vice-chair. The Community Council are now the trustees for the swimming pool as well as the community hall and the running of the site is delegated to the hall management committee.
d) Oil tank. This issue still needs to be resolved as the oil tank still does not meet  

the legal requirements as set out by OFFTEC
e) Highways – Cattle grids, speed bumps. Response from PCC regarding the cattle    

         grids. PCC do not have capacity at the moment to do the grids but will schedule 

         them to be done when they do, possibly not till November. If they have capacity 

         before that then they will re-look at the issue. We have also located the last 
         correspondence with PCC regarding access to the school and speed bumps.
         Back in November 2017  we received a letter stating what the possible options   

         are. (General meeting 10/1/18 – correspondence 3a and general meeting 
         18/4/18 correspondence 3b
f) War memorial – Clerk has enquired about the cost of large poppies and a silent 

        soldier for the centenary. The poppies are £3 each and the silent soldier 
        silhouette £250. It was proposed by Janet Thomas and seconded by Wayne 

        Bowen that we purchase 1 silhouette and 4 large poppies. Clerk to action

g) Protocol – Exclusion of press and public. As authorised at the last meeting Clerk 

  has devised a protocol that looks at excluding the press and members of the   

  public during general meetings should the circumstances require it. It had 

  previously been circulated to all councillors prior to this meeting and Chair read it 
  out.  It was proposed by Wayne Bowen and seconded by Raymond Lewis that 
  the protocol is adopted. It will be appended to the code of conduct
6. Planning – Receive Community Council planning decisions from 1st to 28th September. This was previously circulated to councillors
7. Correspondence

i) Receive external audit report from Grant Thornton. Some issues to be considered when next audit is due
ii) Receive Assets and services toolkit information from Welsh Government.
iii) Receive report from ROSPA regarding the play area audit. We need to write to PCC to see if any action is being taken following the report. Clerk to action. Clerk to send a copy of the report to County Cllr Rachel Powell. 
iv) Receive information from PCC regarding Community Regeneration & Development Capital Grant Fund
v) Receive information from NHS Wales regarding implementation of 111 service from 3rd October 2018
vi) Receive invitation from PAVO to Annual conference. Members should advise Clerk if they wish to attend so he can book places
vii) Receive letter from constituent David Strachan regarding local issues. Mr Strachan raised 3 specific issues. 1- The condition of the road that runs from the church, past the old village shop and down to Hazeldene. It has lots of pot holes and is in a generally poor state. 2 – During the summer some tree felling took place in a field behind the same stretch of road. The person responsible did not clear away the debris from this and left quite a mess. He asked the Council to keep an eye on such things to prevent further occurrence. 3 – He stated that litter levels around the southbound bus stop on the A483 appear to be excessive and wondered if we could have a litter bin in situ. These issues were discussed at length. As County Cllr Rachel Powell was present she has sent an email to thee highways department regarding the road condition. She pointed out that there is a reporting portal on the PCC website that anyone can use to report things. She asked that we contact Mr Strachan and urge him to do this anyway and in doing so will obtain a tracking number. If he forwards this to her it will give her extra weight behind her request and may speed things along. Clerk to action 
8. Finance

This report consists of information from August and September statements which were not available for the August meeting
Savings Account balance as at 5thSeptember 2018        £1,072.95                            

      Community Account balance as at 5th September         £4 ,021.35
      Unpresented cheques NONE      
      Income (as part of above balance) - None  
      2nd precept payment £1433    

      Outgoings as part of the above balance       
      100404 Julie Rees – Internal Audit  £30
      100406 HMRC – Clerk’s PAYE (Apr, June, July) £40.00

      100407 Clerks Wages and expenses (June) £70.77

      100408 Jodi May (Cenotaph) £460.00

      100409 Steve Thomas – Defibrillator cabinet  £426.20

      100410 OVW – Annual conference delegate fees £150
      100411 Clerk’s wages end expenses (July) £59.48        

9) Business to be transacted
a. Clerk has drawn up a contract of employment that was previously circulated to all councillors. In addition he has drawn up a Memorandum of Understanding which sets out good working relations between the Council and its’ employees as recommended by the Society Local Community Councils. It was proposed by Wayne Bowen and seconded by Geoff Morgan that both be adopted. Chair and Clerk signed both documents  

b. Telephone box by the bus stop. The electricity supply is still connected. We had correspondence from BT previously regarding disconnection which needs to be chased up. Clerk to action. It will need moving from this site once that has been done. Clerk to action quotes for the work. All of the telephone boxes in our responsibility need painting. We need to get a quote for moving the phone box on the A483 and quotes for the painting of all 5 boxes. We can apply to RES for the money to do all this. Clerk to action. 

c. The footpath that runs behind the bus stop and telephone box needs clearing. This is next to a trunk road and we may need permission from PCC to get this work done. Clerk to action

d. There is a bench in the playpark that needs some renovation/painting. We need some quotes for the work. Clerk to action 

10) Any Other Business

11) Date of Next meeting Wednesday 28th November 2018 at 7.30pm
